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Victory is definite
In the Land of robotica, there lived a king of might of power
A king who was not satisfied with simple pleasure, and so he
made something new, a competition in the royal kingdom too all
of his loyal subjects, since the king decided for such a
challenge, the unlikely winners would rise such as Team 599B,The
king decided to have a competition where many robots that are
made by teams of 4-5, a team known as team 599B, there was Ada
who was the team leader of the bunch, Saadan the team builder,
Des the team brains and lastly Taz the strategist. With this
team they have brought there game, “ada we should enter maybe we
will rise with victory,” While going to find parts they seem to
be in trouble meaning that they werent able to find the right
parts, they went to a sorcerer to help create the parts . As
well as having to go on an adventure. While going through the
adventure.
Time skip……
“Des we need to go to the shops” said taz, they all walked to
the shops with there robot base finished and an intake and
shooter working, they never noticed that while they were walking
they had some flat rocks with them. While walking they saw an
evil ogre.” we should use the intake and shooter and try it out
lets put our rocks inside and hit the ogre” said saadan while
doing that Ada figured out a problem which was that the shooter
and intake didnt work at the same time how would they achieve
victory then, victory such a fickle word would they be able to
achieve it Taz doubted. While going through the forest and
running from the nasty ogre when there plan failed, after this
saadan decided to fix the robot on the go, with there
competition in a few days they saw that it would be better to
speed up the process. While walking way from the second shop
they stopped to fix there robot. While fixing there robot they
decided to find a test field. While walking to find one they
figure out that they have almost finished there robot,While
traveling back they experience a problem which seems to be that
they dont have enough support for they endgame, they soon figure



out that they added there flat rocks as more weight to help
there endgame stick.(the robot will be revealed soon)
Walking back with there awesome robot, they see there
competitors, while at the competition the king comes up to
them,”what does Victory mean to you”, they stood there thinking,
as Ada went up to answer she said ”we always thought of victory
as just a word that can be included in many ways, in this way
victory means the idea of how we should obtain when trying
hard”, Taz chimed in” victory is a fickle word it can mean so
many things to diffrent people but our robot will leave us to
victory if it doesnt we learn and get better.” they all said “
we all have our own victories”.
As the games were starting we lined up for queue not knowing
what the game was,the announcer told us “ The game starts with 4
teams that make 2 alliances both alliances go through 3 time
periods, our first period consists of no controllers the second
period consists of moving with a controller and being able to
manuver around the targets hitting each one exaclty to fall into
the the pot, the last period consists of covering as much ground
that is needed, an automatic win will happen if your alliance
wins the no controller period, with this the King brought the
actual challenge, “show me what your robot can do and you will
be named the Victor of the kingdom”, with this team 599B decided
to really think about what victory was, Taz decided that she
would make a strategy “ hear me out ready Ada since you will
also be with me and Saadan i want you to be the eyes during the
dual, while saadan i need you to be able to be comfortable with
the controller, try to manuver the robot during teh second
period, and try to get the gold disc into the intake and help
shoot out with outake also being able to cover as much ground as
we can with the expansion of rope, and desiree make sure too
help with robot repairs and running to get anything.”
Time skip….
As soon the competition started they all were nervous to see how
it will go but that was just a short period of the time, as soon
as the buzzer started they were all in game mode. The marvelous
bot moved proficiently around the tiles shooting and pushing the
gold like disc into their new homes. As soon as the second



period started saadan picked up the controller and started
manuvering the robot through the other robots, with this they
were able to find new ways to help defeat the other robots,
after the third period started which was coming close to the end
of the game, there robot covered about 4/5ths of the field
showing that they have won that competition there heads were
high, being the only rounds there is they won the whole
competition, many people were sad but they couldnt believe that
they had won, the score came out it was 147-61, being the
winners the king awarded them, “hear ye hear ye the winners of
the competition team 599B” the king announced.

THE END


